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        Department of Parks and Recreation
To:       Honorable Mayor, and Commissioners    
From:  Robert Baldwin, City Manager 
By:       Mark Felicetty, Director Parks & Recreation
Date:
August 8, 2014
Subject: Contract extension for Dania Beach Marina Management Services 
________________________________________________________________________
The current Marina contract with Westrec Marinas Inc. expires on September 30, 2014. The original contract was executed in 2010 for a 2 year period with a 2 year renewal option and awarded through a competitive bid.

 The contract timeline was designed so that Westrec would manage the Marina through Phase 1 (permit and design) of the new Marina (2 years), after which the city would decide to close Marina for construction, or operate it during one year of construction. Westrec was part of Craven Thompson design team, and participated as members of the construction team. The intent was to have Westrec operate marina during the warranty period due to their familiarity with the design and construction of the new Marina.

The bidding and construction process took longer than anticipated since the City chose to operate the Marina during construction, thus exhausting the contract period designed for operation of the new Marina. A two year extension of Westrec Marina Managements contract is recommended for the following reasons:
· Westrec’s professionalism and experience with managing public Marinas is important to establish a good reputation for the new Marina

· Westrec is familiar with the mechanics of the Marina and knows how the new docks and equipment should function. It is crucial during the warranty period to have a knowledgeable management firm identify problems

· Westrec will establish proper maintenance protocols

· Westrec will establish proper staffing model

· Westrec has been marketing Marina

Westrec will be paid a management fee in the amount of $155,522 annually, to provide dock master services, security, billing, promotion, and maintenance services.  The funding from this contract is generated from marina rents and will be paid from the Marina Enterprise Fund budget under the Contract Services, Account No. 406-7209-575-3410.
To conclude, Westrec has been a solid partner, supporting the Marina during its most troubling period and should be allowed to demonstrate their skills at operating our new Marina. Upon your approval, a two year extension to the Westrec Agreement will be drafted for the City Commission’s consideration at the September 9, 2014 City Commission Meeting.
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